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Roseneath School Newsletter 15 September 2023       Week 9 

Tēnā koutou whānau o te kura o Te Wai 
Hirere 

Tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou katoa.  

Ko Tangi Te Keo te maunga  

(Mt Victoria is the mountain we look up to) 

Ko Te Whanganui a Tara te moana  

(The Harbour is the sea that calms our spirits) 

Ko Te Wai Hirere te kura 

(Te Wai Hirere is our place to connect, our 

school) 

Kia ora Roseneath Whānau  
Our big focus this week is the school production which is looking amazing. I hope 
you have bought your tickets. Children are busy refining their performance,    
learning lines and lyrics, knowing where to be on stage and off. As a thank you for 
all of their hard work and because we know the token jar will be full classes are 
having a movie and popcorn starting after morning tea in their classes. We         
understand some children will be a little tired by Friday so it will be ok to have a 
soft start to the day and come in by morning tea.  
 
KAPA HAKA FESTIVAL-  Monday 30th October  
We are very excited to be a part of our Kāhui Ako Kapa Haka Festival, where we 
will share waiata and haka with other local schools. Your child is bringing a Kapa 
Haka Festival notice home today, including a description of the clothes/uniform 
they will need.  This will give you plenty of time to find/borrow/buy the navy    
clothing items needed - can these please be at school by Friday 20 October.  
 

The Kapa Haka festival starts early so children need to be at school by 8:45am on 
Monday 30 October, with time to eat and get into uniforms before the bus departs. 
 



Show Time  19, 20 & 21 September 
The staff and students have put in a huge effort to get our show together so we know 
you will want to come along. We are putting on three performances. There is a matinee 
on Tuesday 19 September at 1pm and two evening performances Wednesday 20 and 
Thursday 21 August starting at 6.30 - children will be needed in their classrooms at 
6pm. 
Friends will be selling pizza and hot chocolate at 5.30pm outside the hall and on the 
Long Boat decking if wet. 
 $2 per slice and $2 per cup of hot chocolate 

We ask that the children wash their hands before entering their classrooms - we don’t 
want sticky fingers on costumes. 
Tickets are now on sale through the office - $15.00.  
After School Care will be in Lower Bridge Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday. 
 
 

Viewing the show 
The show will be videoed on Wednesday night and teachers will take photos of the 
performers in their costumes. Both will be made available to you soon as soon as is 
possible. We ask that your phone is turned off during the show so you can enjoy your 
child’s performance and they can see your smiling faces in the audience. 
 

School Photos 
Inspire Photography have now opened the Gallery for parents to view and make       
orders.  Please read the attachment for further instructions. 
 
 
 

Mural Progress 

Miss T is working with year 7&8 students to create a beautiful mural on the otherwise 
unattractive concrete block wall adjacent to the PE shed. The work is progressing well 
and enhancing our environment. We have been purchasing paint with a generous    
donation from Benji’s grandmother. However it won’t be sufficient to complete the    
mural so if you are able to make a donation to the paint fund that would be greatly    
appreciated! 
                                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and 

each other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team  

 

Friends of Roseneath Fundraising  
Thank you to the respondents to the Friends Fundraising form sent out last week. I have 
had a couple of requests to receive the form as a PDF from families who don’t have a 
google account. If this is the case for you please let me know and I will forward the PDF 
version to you to indicate how you are able to support the following events: 
20 & 21 September  Show night food 

14 October - Gardening Working Bee and Food Stall (Election Day) 

21-22 October - 125th Anniversary 

31 October - Halloween Disco 

16 November - Christmas Themed Quiz Night  
 
Kids Art Calendars Fundraiser 
Each class has created a piece of art to be made into beautiful calendars, diaries and sets 
of cards for you to purchase. Yesterday your child was given  an advertising sheet        
containing details to get to the gallery with your own individual code. Look 
out for this is their back pack.  You will be able to view the artwork and 
place your orders. These make wonderful Christmas presents for friends 
and family. 
Calendars and Card sets $18  Diary $20 
Follow these instructions to place your order online: 
1/. Go to www.kidsartworks.com 
2/. Use the Entrance Code: KZ2026 
3/. Enter your child's room & name when prompted 

 
Kids Online Cyber Safety Parents Presentation 17 October 
I encourage you to attend this empowering presentation by Rob Cope at Lyall Bay School 
6.30-8.30pm 17 October. This presentation is being put on in conjunction with Lyall Bay 
and Miramar North schools. We would like one parent from each family to attend this 
presentation that the school is offering. There will be limited seats so it 
is first come first served. Don’t leave it too late to book. Let me know if 
you able to attend principal@roseneath.school.nz  

 

 

Term 4 After School Sports 
In Term 4 we are looking to register teams for floorball, futsal, netball and basketball. 
Please read the email attachment for more information relating to these sports.  
If you are wanting your child/ren to sign up for these sports or have any question please 
email Jemima - closing date is 8 September jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz.  
 

 
Yummy Stickers 
Each year we encourage you to collect Yummy fruit stickers and labels from bags of fruit. 
These stickers enable us to go into a prize pool of $200,000 worth of free sports gear. We 
have collection sheets at the office if you would like to have one at home, otherwise bring 
in your stickers and labels to school. The  promotion closes 23 October  
 
 
 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.kidsartworks.com_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=QOLoderGtf2v8RnQ50AnnYrBPWH5TGhfe-XPFfhTicA&m=VBRJ4-2Ij5WovYQvqGAeRc-qUfAUed5fwNHuVoYTzVm_odgw5vYzZsYDJpIDZ7jM&s=wvwNY98VK7xJGXG
mailto:principal@roseneath.school.nz
mailto:jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz


Sharing our mahi 
Futsal Tournament 
On Tuesday, the year 3 and 4s attended a Futsal Tournament at Ākau Tangi Sports 
Centre.  The teams competed against schools from across the Wellington region.  Our 
teams showed the Roseneath School Values by working together well, encouraging  
others, celebrating their successes, and persevering when the games were tough.       
Ka mau te wehi year 3s and 4s. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Te Reo o te Wiki                                   
This week marks Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori, 51 years on from when the Māori Language    
Petition was presented to Parliament on 14 September 1972. As well as reflecting on our 
personal journeys with Te Reo Māori, this week is also a great chance to reflect on the     
journey of Te Reo Māori in Parliament. The petition played a significant role in the journey 
to revitalise Te Reo Māori by calling for government recognition of the language as a taon-
ga in Aotearoa New Zealand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and 

each other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team 

125th Anniversary 

Save the date for our 125th Anniversary celebrations Labour     
Weekend 21-22 October. If you know of any former pupils 
please let them know the date.  Registrations are open 
through our refreshed school website. Just go to the box our 
school and the 125 yr information is there. 
If you would like to be part of the organising team, please let me know. 
principal@roseneath.school.nz 

Joanne has been busy seeking sponsorship for the event and we are grateful for 
the  generosity of Sotherby’s, Moore Wilson, Philip Moores, Officemax, Hells 
Pizza, Hataitai Bakery, New World, Fujifilm, LC Scott and Qizzle. Perhaps 
you know of a company or individual who would like to sponsor our  special day. 
Please let us know. 
 

Election Day Working Bee  - Saturday 14 October 
We are holding a working bee to tidy the school grounds on 
Saturday 14 October. As this is Voting Day and 
our Hall will be a voting booth,  it is a good      
opportunity to do a little  fundraising for the 
school - a sausage sizzle and bake sale. Please 
save the date. 

 

 
 
 
Mobile Phone Recycling and Collecting used 
batteries 
If you have any old mobile phones we can recycle 
them for you and proceeds will go to the Wellington 
Children’s Hospital. The wooden recycle box is         
situated under the office bench in the school foyer. 

We also collect used batteries for safe disposal. There is a container beside the 
token jar in the office for dropping off your old batteries. 

 
 
After School Care 
Our after school care is going well with a growing group of regular users of this 
service.  Thank you to the parents who have supported us with our After School 
Programme over the term. If you would like to use the service but haven’t yet en-
rolled please contact Nicola in the office nicola.dunne@roseneath.school.nz 

We take bookings right up to 3pm! 
Our fees are $15 from 3-4pm and $25 3-5.30pm 

 
 
 

 Ngā mihi 
Jenny and the Roseneath Team 

mailto:principal@roseneath.school.nz
mailto:nicola.dunne@roseneath.school.nz


Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and each 

other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Notices 



Hello parents, 
  
We would like to invite you all to view your pictures at Inspire Photography's online 
ordering site. This gallery and ordering system is live and working as of now.  
The fundraising period for this gallery will finish at midnight on Monday 16th 
October 2023 and orders placed and paid for by this date aim to be dropped off at 
your school by 31.10.23. Orders to be posted will be processed at the same time as 
the prints that are to be returned to the school. Digital files are purchased as is and 
retouching requests may incur fees.  
Please check your order confirmation email closely and get in touch if you are 
unsure that you wanted to order does not match what you have entered on 
your order. Please also check your child’s name is spelled correctly and let us 
know before the fundraising period finishes if not. 
Incorrectly-ordered prints cannot be swapped or reimbursed.  
  
The gallery will remain live and online for up to 12 months after the main ordering 
period closes, postage and packing fees may also apply as drop off at school is not 
available with late orders.  The school does not receive any fundraising donations on 
sales after the main ordering period finishes. 
  
To view and order your photographs: 
  
            1.         Go to our website at https://www.inspirephotocart.co.nz 
            2.         Enter this access code in the box: kowhai2555 
 

If you require help with the ordering ordering process or have any questions around 
ordering, then please feel free to call or email us: orders@inspirephotography.co.nz.  
Kind regards, 
  
The Inspire Team. 
  
orders@inspirephotography.co.nz 
043848009 
Inspire Photography 
Studio 3, Level 1 
177B Thorndon Quay, Pipitea 6011 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.inspirephotocart.co.nz_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=QOLoderGtf2v8RnQ50AnnYrBPWH5TGhfe-XPFfhTicA&m=D1wgxdQ7cu-QBqVkx5HaRFIh_c0aMO-qbq8JayNb0ncFauXn7BV2kJJw89NbKQkz&s=YVaDddcHRe4bIAZNhtvZ1Hgj-LAl3hZk_harO_JXW_I&e=
mailto:orders@inspirephotography.co.nz
mailto:orders@inspirephotography.co.nz
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Floorball Information - Years 1 - 8

General floorball info:
School teams consist of 3 field players and 1 goalie on the court.
There is a minimum of 4 players per team (7 is ideal).
Year 1/2 grade has slightly different rules and set up – 4 stick players and no goalies.
Floorball sticks for field players and helmet plus knee pads for goalies will be provided.

a) Primary and Intermediate League DATES
The floorball league dates and times have not been posted yet. More information will be sent out when
the registrations are open.
Primary League (years 1 - 6) Tuesday 17th October - Tuesday 13th December
Intermediate League (years 7 - 8) Thursday 19th October - Thursday 7th December

Game TIMES
Games are played between 3.30pm and 7pm, with the younger students playing the earlier games, the
older students the later games.

If you are interested in your child/children playing for a Roseneath Team in Term 4 please let
jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz know.

Year 7 and 8 students
There were only 3 students interested in playing when I asked each class. There is both a Competitive
Grade (must know the rules, game play and be prepared to play against teams that train regularly) and a
Social Grade (students who are still learning and want to have some fun).

We have a couple of options -
● Field a year 7 and 8 team with some year 5 and 6 students playing up a grade
● See if we could join a team with another school (through our Central Zone sport connections)
● See if the Floorball league is able to help us find some players to create a team with.

Registration COSTS TBC

mailto:jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz


Futsal Information Years 1-8
What is Futsal?

Futsal is the only FIFA and NZ Football approved version of five-aside football and the world’s fastest
growing indoor sport. The name futsal is derived from the Portuguese words futebol (football) and sala
(hall). Futsal is a small-sided – 5v5 – game played with a smaller (size 3 or 4) low bounce ball, on a
basketball sized court without rebound walls or nets. It is a game which combines fun, creativity, speed,
technique, teamwork and quick thinking. NZF Futsal has been designed to complement New Zealand
Football’s existing programmes and promote and improve participation in football in New Zealand.

Registration Information

TERM 4 2023 | Ākau Tangi Sports Centre, Kilbirnie

Runs for 6 weeks | Mondays | 4:00pm - 6:00pm

DATES | 30th October - 4th December

AGE GROUPS |

Year 1/2 Mixed, Year 3/4 Mixed, Year 5/6 Mixed, Year 7/8 Mixed

Cost | $200 per team

If you are interested in your child/children playing for a Roseneath Team in Term 4 please let
jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz know before 5pm on Friday 7th September.

mailto:jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz


Netball Information - Years 1 - 4
Motu Kairangi Netball offers individual registrations for schools where there are not enough students to field
a team. This was the case when we offered Netball in Term 1. If you would like your child to play netball then
we would look to individually register them into the tournament. Please see the information below for more
details.

Time: Saturday mornings during Term 4. Game times will vary from year to year depending on the number of
teams.

● Year 1 & 2 teams usually play at 9.30am and
● Year 3 & 4 teams at midday.

If there are more than 16 teams in the year 3 & 4 grade, two rounds will be necessary. The first round will run
from 12.00pm to 1.00pm. If required, a second round will run from 1.30pm to 2.30pm.

Location: EBIS Netball Courts, Tacy Street, Kilbirnie

Duration: 7-8 weeks depending on school term and public holidays

Cancellations: Will be notified from 9.00am via Facebook. If no cancellation announcement is made, please
assume netball is on

Uniform: Children should wear suitable sports shoes, a Roseneath school t-shirt and bring a drink bottle.

Equipment required: All equipment required for the programme is provided by MK Netball, including balls
and bibs.

First aid: MK Netball have limited supplies of first aid, including ice, at the Container

Toilets: There are toilets available at the courts

Scooters and dogs: Please leave scooters and dogs at home as they are not allowed on the courts

Term 4 Season dates and times - Year 1 and 2, Year 3 and 4

ANZ futureFERNS will be run over 7 weeks in term 4.

● Saturday 14 October - Saturday 25 November - regular sessions (SATURDAY, 21 OCTOBER -
LABOUR DAY WEEKEND no netball)

● Saturday 2 December - Year 1&2 Festival Day / Year 3&4 Festival Day

Registrations due by the last day of Term 3
If you are interested in your child/children playing Netball in Term 4 please let
jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz know before 3pm on Friday 22nd September.

mailto:jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz


Basketball Information - Year 3 - 8
Hoop Kids Leagues are open to girls and boys from Years 3 to 8. In Term 4 they offer a 3 on 3 league.

Leagues focus on participation and learning the game while promoting physical activity, teamwork, and
self-esteem. Schools and clubs can benefit by providing an engaging after-school activity, and parents can
get involved in supporting their child's development.

Please email jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz if your child/children would like to sign up for term 4.

Year 3/4
Level: Beginner - Intermediate
Day: Tuesday
Time: 4pm - 6pm
Dates: 10th October - 28th November
Venue: Ākau Tangi Sports Centre
Term 4: 3X3 (8 Weeks)
Cost: $180 per team

Year 5/6
Level: Beginner - Intermediate
Day: Monday
Time: 4pm - 6pm
Dates: 9th October - 4th December
Venue: Ākau Tangi Sports Centre
Term 4: 3X3 (8 Weeks)
Cost: $180 per team

Year 7/8
Level: Beginner - Intermediate
Day: Wednesday
Time: 3.30pm - 6pm
Dates: 11th October - 29th November
Venue: Ākau Tangi Sports Centre
Term 4: 3X3 (8 Weeks)
Cost: $180 per team

mailto:jemima.hales@roseneath.school.nz
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